
  
COMMISSIONERS PROCEEDINGS   

July 22, 2019 

 

The Jewell County Commissioners met July 22, 2019 at 8:30 a.m. Commissioners, Steve Greene, Mark Fleming 

and Keith Roe were present. Carla Waugh, County Clerk was present for the meeting.  

 

Christina Jeffery joined the meeting at 8:30 a.m. while Carla Waugh worked with Cunningham Telephone and 

Cable to restore the internet to the courthouse.  

 

The minutes of the July 15, 2019 County Commissioners meeting were approved.  

 

Steve Greene moved to appoint Logan Schwerman to the Star Cemetery Board. Mark Fleming seconded the 

motion.  Motion passed unanimously.  

 

Chris Petet, Custodian, discussed the south sidewalk of the Courthouse.  The west sidewalk was discussed as 

well.  An advertisement will be posted to accept bids to remove and build new sidewalk on the south side of 

Courthouse. Chris also discussed a picnic table request.  Commissioners requested Chris to get quotes for picnic 

tables.  

 

Carla Waugh joined the meeting at 8:55 a.m. at which time Christina Jeffery left the meeting.  

 

Don Jacobs, Sheriff, discussed maintenance agreement with Pierce Electronics. Don said the Sheriff’s Office 

conducted a drill for courthouse security. Don discussed the free will donation hamburger feed scheduled for 

August 3rd, with the proceeds going towards the SAFE Program.  

 

Joel Elkins, General Superintendent, provided a status on the building project. Joel discussed the road by Paul 

Lindberg’s property. Joel discussed equipment repairs.  

 

The Commissioner’s discussed the current rent on the county tower. Keith Roe moved to increase the rent on 

the county tower to $600 for the tenants. Mark Fleming seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.  

 

Rick Diamond introduced Susan McConaghy, Solomon Valley Transportation. They said they appreciated the 

County’s financial support and requested continued financial support for the next fiscal year. Rick Diamond and 

Susan McConaghy provided details about the recent Miles and Miles of Prizes Fundraiser. They also provided 

information on the services provided to Jewell County residents.  

 

Jenny Russell, Community Commercial Development, and Mariah Tobin, Intern, provided an update on the 

Assisted Living proposed facility. They discussed Neighborhood Revitalization Strategy Areas. Mariah 

reviewed additional information needed to complete the update for the Jewell County Strategic Plan.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:25 a.m.  

 

__________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Keith Roe, Member       Steve Greene, Chairman 

 

 

___________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Carla J Waugh, County Clerk     Mark Fleming, Member 


